
Notes from the Head Teacher
Dear Families,
The sun has finally arrived and it has been a lovely week in school this 
week.
Alongside all the learning in school, Year 2 went to Hampton Court to 
find out more about their topic “Magnificent Monarchs”. The children 
spoke really enthusiastically about the size of the Palace, the giant fire in 
the kitchen and the amazing gardens.

Year 5 were inspired by science experiments at their Science and 
Technology Day at Oasis Academy. They also had the opportunity to 
cook, and returned to school with very nice looking flapjacks!

We then finished the week with a theatre production of Alice in 
Wonderland. This was a great experience for the children and hopefully 
they have shared their excitement with you at home. I would like to 
thank all the people who have supported the Friends Committee as this 
opportunity was made possible  by your kind donations and 
contributions.

The Year 5 children are having a sleepover at school tonight - I am sure 
they will have lots of fun but may well be a little tired tomorrow! Thank 
you to the staff who are helping out and staying at school to support this.

I wish you all a lovely weekend.

Attendance Champions 
Week 36

1st Place – Year R – 96.67%

2nd Place – Year 4: 96%     

3rd Place – Year 5: 95.56%     

4th Place – Year 1: 95%      

5th Place – Year 3: 94.07%    

6th Place – Year 2: 93%  

7th Place – Year 6: 90.33%        

Reflection
This week we spoke about Desmond Tutu and how he 
advocated for change for the better. The children considered 
equality and fairness and learned how Desmond Tutu 
peacefully made the world a fairer and better place. The 
children thought about things they would like to change, with 
environmental issues being high up on their agenda.
We also considered some quotes from Desmond Tutu and 
reflected on their significance.

“In God’s family, there are no outsiders, no 
enemies.”

Desmond Tutu

Sun Hats & Suncream
Now the weather is getting hotter, please send children in with sunhats 
(clearly named) and refillable water bottles. Please also ensure that 
suncream is applied your child before they arrive at school. Thank you.

Meeting
Thank you again for all your support since the Ofsted report 
was released. If any of you do have questions or concerns you 
are welcome to attend a meeting at the school on Tuesday 9th 
at 7pm.


